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Dear Parents / Carers,

As you know I am committed to ensuring any changes we make have the best impact on our pupils.  I monitored lunchtime provision again on Tuesday of this week and I am delighted with what I saw.  All pupils were physically active during their time outside and all were thoroughly enjoying a range of activities – dodgeball and relay races with hoops were particularly popular!  I have also taken the opportunity to seek further views from a number of pupils whilst outside.  All pupils stated that they were really enjoying the new provision as they liked the range of activities.  I asked pupils about their favourite zones and as expected, they all had different favourites.  I saw no inappropriate play or accidents but saw lots of laughing and squeals of delight.  

Some boys stated that the ‘creative’ zone was their least favourite: being a mum to 2 boys myself, I do understand that many boys in particular want to be active whenever possible.  I reiterated to pupils that we are currently training them in a range of new games and activities so that when we are ready to introduce a ‘free flow’ system, they fully understand their choices.  

Can I say that indoor provision in the canteen was also very effective.  There were many pupils enjoying chatting with staff and their friends and solving puzzles.  I even cheekily joined in a game of ‘heads down thumbs up’ as I walked through!  

I was really proud of our pupils and the maturity and understanding they showed when discussing lunchtime provision and safety with me.  I hope that this feedback reassures you that provision is of a high and engaging quality for pupils and that they are having adequate time to run around and ‘let off steam’.  

One parent has recently raised a concern that their child is not having enough time to eat their lunch.  We are monitoring ALL provision rigorously to address any such issues arising.  It is NOT our intention that children are rushed through to eat their lunch and have not yet found any evidence that this is the case.  

We continue to take account of feedback from all stakeholders including children and their parents / carers to ensure that we can continually improve the quality of our provision.  

Thank you for your continued support in this matter.   
[image: image3]Yours faithfully,

Mrs S Carrigan
Academy Principal
PLEASE UPDATE THE ACADEMY OFFICE IF YOUR CONTACT DETAILS CHANGE
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